## RETYPED AND REDACTED FROM ORIGINAL

December 5, 1943

Dear Sir,
I am writing to let you know I was very much surprised at hearing the is at your school, it seems to me that she has been pushed around quite a lot, she was doing very well at the foster home she was in and was quite a help to the woman, I've asked to take her home with me many times but have always been put off. This happens to be a free country but you would never know it the way the State is giving the right to take your children away from you. When was home the last time I was teaching her, I've a lot of school books that belonged to the
children and she was doing fine. Its no wonder that the child hasn't
learned much being sent to so many foster homes. I know she is a child
that is very sensitive and needs somebody that understands her. However
I guess there's no need for me to say more now. I shall be over to the
school next Sunday December 12 <sup>th</sup> and would like very much to have a
talk with you in regards to
Respectfully Yours,